SABQG DAY MEETING SEPTEMBER 18, 2024

Pryor to opening of meeting. Yard Sale Set Up Hanging of Crayon Challenge & Passing out Ballots

CALL TO ORDER Alana Yuratich called the meeting to order at 9:40 she welcomed all in attendance and asked them to silence their phones and stand for the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America.

She informed members of the death of Susan Greenley, the service is 9/28 at 1:00 at Heritage Funeral Home. As well as the Mother of Betsy Balmer whose services will be this Sat.

TREASURERS REPORT Books are ballanced, there was little activity this month.

HOSPITALITY – Georgia thanked the non bee members who brought refreshments, next month Material Girls and Sisterhood.

MEMBERSHIP – Cindy Strabel reported 79 members present, one new members Janice Waycoff and one online new member. The new books are ready.

EDUCATION – Marie Twisted Log Cabin 9/28 Rebecca Valle, 20 are signed up for the class. Twisted Holiday Fall or Christmas Jo Ellen Rogers Oct 12 a second class will be offered on Nov. 9 at the last meeting members signed up to ask for some special classes. Oct 2 at Sewcial Loretta Akerlind will teach binding. We will be doing some small mini classes at Sewcial. Various classes will be offered. Marie asked for members to let her know if they are willing to teach a class. Sewcial will host a teachable moment on the first Wednesday (10/2) on binding taught by Loretta Akerlnd.

A class, How To Rescue Scraps, taught by Sherry Lynch will be Sat. Dec. 7. Bring your bin of scraps to make a Potato Chip Block.

COMMUNITY SERVICE Aly Fourteen quilters attended work day on Aug 21. All present worked on stockings. Linda Tew made and donated 8 baby receiving blankets with travel pillows and pillowcases to the Foster Closet at the Lynn Haven Methodist Church. Many quilters turned in blankets, quilts, tote bags and stockings at the general meeting and workday Wednesday. All Christmas Stockings are due to be finished and turned in by the October meeting. There will be no workday in December.

Alana reported Dianne Dagle and Carolyn Finlayson made items for a Breast Cancer Auction for the Krew of St. Andrews. Dianne made a quilt which raised \$750.00 Carolyn's tote bag raised \$300.00.

Publicity Sandy Austill reporting for night guild christmas ornament 1st Cindy Smith, 2nd Bonnie Holley, 3 rd Anita Mitchell She also introduced The Radio Windmill Block informing the members of the history of the block.

Sandy also announced she is still accepting Christmas Ornaments to be donated to the Center For The Arts to sell during the guild Holiday Quilt Exhibit. 19 quilts have been entered by 9 members. Panama city Center for the Arts. She informed members that the Jacksonville Quilt Fest starts tomorrow, there are also shows in Ozark Oct 5, Bonifay Oct 4 & 5 Gees Bend Festival is Oct 12 in Boykin, Al.

Quilt Show tickets to sell for the opportunity quilt will be distributed in October along with publicity cards with the photo of the quilt. Alana encouraged all members to enter quilts in the show and to make items for the botique. Karen Jones and Loretta are in charge of botique. Helen has silent auction.

Alana encouraged members to take some of the mens tie, which have been donated, to make something for the botique. She then reminded members to vote on the crayon challenge.

Retreat Cindy Smith not present, Donna Gibbens reported FALL retreat is full, there is a waiting list. . Retreat is planned and ready to go.

Sunshine Birthdays Linda Tew invited members with a birthday in September or recently please come to the front. Members were given a fat quarter and Guild Members sang Happy Birthday to the members.

Alana Scissors can be sharpened during the October Meeting They will be set up in the parking lot. Leave your scissors before the meeting to be sharpened. Price is 8.00 This will also be available at the night meeting.

Christmas Challenge Alana referred members to the December Challenge posted on the white board. 10.5 quilt square, white or white on white background. Using any colors you want creat a block such as a gingerbread house, Christmas Tree, Candy Cane, anything with a Christmas Theme. We will display at the Christmas Luncheon and vote on a 1st, 2nd 3rd and honorable mention. Members are asked to donate blocks so they can be made into a layer cake and sold in the botique.

Winners of Crayon Challenge Those of you who would like to donate your blocks can leave If you would like to have them back, thank you for your participation. The winners were congratulated and received a ribbon. 1st Sue Elliott, 2nd Rebeca Valle and 3rd Kathy O'Neal.

Alana thanked the members for items for the food drive., she announced Teachable moments will be Monday Group paper piecing.

Diane Wishart Yard Sale Diane thanked all the members show have brought items to sell. All sales from the guild table will go to the guild. Lets Go Shopping.

Thankes all the members who have brought items to sell. The guild has a table all sales will go

Adjourn The meeting was adjourned by President Alana Yuratich at 10:22am.